BOARD OF WATER SUPPLY

CITY AND COUNTY OF HONOLULU
630 SOUTH BERETANIA STREET
HONOLULU, HI 96843
www.boardofwatersupply.com

November 30, 2022

Ms. Martha Guzman

Regional Administrator

United States Environmental Protection Agency
Region 9

75 Hawthorne Street

San Francisco, CA 94105

And

Dr. Elizabeth A. Char, MD
Director

State of Hawaii

Department of Health

P. O. Box 3378

Honolulu, Hawaii 96801-3378

Dear Regional Administrator Guzman and Dr. Char:

RICK BLANGIARDI, MAYOR

BRYAN P. ANDAYA, Chair
KAPUA SPROAT, Vice Chair
MAX J. SWORD

NA'ALEHU ANTHONY
JONATHAN KANESHIRO

JADE T. BUTAY, Ex-Officio
DAWN B. SZEWCZYK, P.E., Ex-Officio

ERNEST Y. W. LAU, P.E.
Manager and Chief Engineer

ERWIN M. KAWATA
Deputy Manager

Subject: Aqueous Film Forming Foam (AFFF) Spill at the Navy Red Hill Bulk Fuel

Storage Facility

In the response to the November 29, 2022 reported 1,100 gallon spill of polyfluorinated
alkyl substance (PFAS) containing AFFF at the Red Hill Fuel Facility, the Board of
Water Supply (BWS) would like the regulatory agencies to demand the Navy
immediately begin weekly testing of all Navy monitoring wells and Red Hill Shaft for
PFAS to the lowest detection levels. We also ask the regulatory agencies to demand

the Navy to fully disclose all past AFFF uses and PFAS compounds from the time AFFF
was installed and the records of all AFFF releases to the present day.

The BWS is extremely concerned with this incident given the persistence of PFAS in the
environment, the health effects of PFAS and the risk it poses to the drinking water
aquifer. The Navy should be ordered to remove all chemicals in use or stored at the
facility to prevent any further risks to the environment and drinking water aquifer.
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If you have any questions, please contact me at 808-748-5061.

Very truly yours,

ERNEST éW LAU, P.E.

Manager and Chief Engineer

cc. Ms. Kathleen S. Ho
Deputy Director
State of Hawaii
Department of Health
P.O. Box 3378
Honolulu, Hawaii 96801-3378

Ms. Gabriela Carvalho

EPA Red Hill Project Coordinator

United States Environmental Protection Agency
Region IX

Pacific Islands Contact Office

300 Ala Moana Blvd., Room 5124

Honolulu, Hawaii 96850

Rear Admiral Jeffrey J. Kilian
Commander, NAVFAC Pacific
258 Makalapa, Drive, Suite 100
Pearl Harbor, Hawaii 96860-3134

Rear Admiral Stephen D. Barnett
Commander, Navy Region Hawaii
850 Ticonderoga Street, Suite 110
JBPHH, Hawaii 96860-5101

Rear Admiral John F. Wade
Commander, Joint Task Force Red Hill
USINDOPACOM Headquarters

4 Elrod Road

Aiea, Hawaii 96701




